
Earning a Diploma after GED completion 

Question: 

Does a student who lives in the district, and has earned a GED, have the right to enroll in high school to earn a regular 
diploma? 

Answer: 
There is nothing in the Idaho Code nor the Idaho Administrative Procedures Act that prevents a student who 
lives in the District and has earned a GED from enrolling in the high school to earn their diploma. For some 
reason, this is an occurrence that is becoming more common and we are receiving this very same question 
from many districts multiple times each year. Due to that fact, we have also confirmed this with the State 
Department of Education. The only reasons that such a student could be prohibited from enrolling to earn 
their diploma would be if the student was at the 21 age limitation or if there were other grounds to deny 
enrollment pursuant to Section 33-205, Idaho Code. If the denial of enrollment is going to be based on 
Section 33-205, Idaho Code, such reason needs to be the same considerations as would be given to a 
student without a GED and the same process before the Board must be conducted. 

contact us with your question: 

Idaho School Boards Association 

PO Box 9797 

Boise, ID 83707-4797 

phone (866) 799-4722 

fax (208) 854-1480 

web www.idsba.org 

email info@idsba.org 

Ask ISBA is a service of the Idaho School Boards Association. Questions may be published online at www.idsba.org or in ISBA’s quarterly magazine, the SLATE. 

DISCLAIMER: The Idaho School Board Association, as a service to its member school districts and school boards, provides general assistance or information regarding issues of administration 
related to school districts. However, the Idaho School Board Association and its employees and agents are not legal experts, and are not intending to prov ide legal advice or services. The Idaho 
School Board Association is not a law firm, and should not be considered to legally represent any of its member school districts, their trustees or employees. Any information, advice, 
recommendations, or other assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association to its member school districts, including the member school districts and employees, should not be 
considered legal advice, etc. Each member district should retain legal counsel for the purpose of obtaining legal advice, information, recommendations, or other legal assistance, and should not 
rely on information or assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association for any legal purpose. The Idaho School Board Association will not and cannot be held l iable for any advice, 
recommendations, information, or other assistance provided to its member school districts, and such members should understand that such advice, etc. is provided for general and 
informational purposes only. By providing this advice, the Idaho School Board Association is not and does not create any special relationship with its members, other than for the purpose of 
providing general information, which should be verified with legal experts.
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